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Tuesday 14 February 2023 Term 1 Week 4 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

 

Wednesday 15 February Student Leader Induction  

 Assembly 

Thursday 16 February FNC Touch Football Trials 

Friday 17 February P&C K-2 Family Catch Up 3pm 

Monday 20 February District Swimming Carnival 

 P&C Meeting  7pm 

 Kingscliff Beach Hotel 

Tuesday 21 February 3-6 Swimming Program 

Wednesday 22 February GRIP Student Leadership  

 Conference 

 Kindy Information Afternoon 

Friday 24 February PSSA Boys AFL Trials 

Tuesday 28 February 3-6 Swimming Program 

Monday 6 March K-2 Swimming Program  

 commences 

Tuesday 7 March 3-6 Swimming Program 

 PSSA Boys /Girls Soccer Trials 

 

 

 

I am sure you have all been wondering when our 
amazing KIMP program will begin. After a thorough 
search, I am pleased to announce we have found our 
new band co-ordinator, Jane Nelson. Jane is an  
experienced music tutor and has relocated from 
Sydney to take up the position here, as well as some 
other local schools.  Information will be distributed 
in the coming days, requesting confirmation of  
involvement in KIMP this year. 
Timetables will then be  
arranged and lessons will begin in 
Week 6 (27 February).  
Welcome Jane! 

A reminder that we are now in the post-COVID 
world and parents or carers are welcome to enter 
the school grounds to drop off or pick up students. 
If you are collecting students after school, you can 
wait on the silver seats around the school, or in 
shaded areas near other classrooms. Please arrange 
a meeting place with your child, so that stairways 
and exits are not crowded. Please exit via the  
pedestrian gate on Orient Street (near the  
crossing) or the Sutherland Street gate. The main 
gate is for CAR pick up only each afternoon. 

Safety Messages: 

• Students should enter cars from the curb side 
door. 

• Always cross at the crossing, do not go between 
parked cars. 

• Please do not bring dogs into the school. If you 
must bring them to pick up, keep them on a short 
lead please. Some students have severe allergies 
or fear of dogs. 
 

Diana Foley 
PRINCIPAL 

Paint Room 

 

 
 

https://www.facebook.com/KingscliffPublicSchool 
 

  https://www.instagram.com/kingscliff_ps/ 

PRINCIPAL NEWS 

The school term is definitely rolling on, with our 
formal Leaders’ Induction Assembly on Wednesday. 
Invitations have been sent to families of our leaders 
elect and we look forward to sharing this occasion 
with the community. The assembly will commence at 
9:30, with doors open from 9:15am. 

On Friday, the P & C will host an afternoon tea, 
meet and greet for all  
K-2 families. This will take 
place in the “Kindy” playground 
after school on Friday 17th 
February. Come along and meet 
the Kingy community and  
create connections with our 
teachers and other families. 
We’re looking forward to  
seeing you all there! 

https://www.facebook.com/KingscliffPublicSchool
https://www.instagram.com/kingscliff_ps/


 

Orient Street, KINGSCLIFF NSW 2487  T  6674 1467  E  kingscliff-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  W  kingscliff-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

 
 

Canteen Volunteers 

The school canteen requires volunteers on our busiest 
days.  If you are able to assist for an hour or two on 
Thursday or Friday mornings, your assistance would be 
appreciated.  It is always a lot of fun and the students 
love to see their parents and grandparents helping! 

Permission Forms 

All notes for scripture classes, use of school  
software, permission to publish, child protection lesson 
and local walking excursions are now due.  Please return 
to office ASAP. 

Educational Hardship Fund 

2022 families who received the Educational Hardship 
Fund (Flood Fund) payment to their student account are 
able to continue to use any remaining funds in 2023 for 
excursions, sports, uniforms and canteen credit.  Please 
contact the office to check if you have funds available. 

Mobile Phones 

A reminder that all student phones are to be dropped at 
the office first thing in the morning and collected at 
3pm. We thank you for your support in keeping property 
safe and reducing the use of social media during the 
school day. 

OFFICE HOURS  8.30am to 3.15pm 

 

  
CANTEEN CORNER 

School Canteen operates four days each 
week -  
Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday & Friday 

PLEASE HAVE ORDERS IN BY 9:00 AM 

    VOLUNTEER ROSTER 

Volunteers Required 
If you are interested in helping ,  

please contact the office on 02 6674 1467. 
New volunteers will require Working With Children Checks.   

Please see the office for the paperwork. 
 

PAYMENT OPTIONS 

EFTPOS - at the school office only.  

Online - via the school website ‘Make A Payment’ tab. 

Please include online payment receipt number on the paper bag.  

Cash - correct money in the bag is appreciated. 

Hardship/Flood Fund - Only pre-arranged canteen credit is     

available. Please contact office to arrange.  Minimum $20,       

maximum $100. 

All orders require a paper bag with the students name, class and  

order details.  
 

REMINDER - CANTEEN CLOSED MONDAYS 

Thursday 16 February 

 Volunteers Required 

Friday 17 February 

 Volunteers Required 

Thursday 23 February 

 Volunteers Required 

Friday 24 February 

 Volunteers Required 

Playgroup  
 
 

We are BACK!!!!  
 

When:  Thursday 16th February 2023 

Where:  Kingscliff Public School Hall 

Time:  9-10:30am 

 

Can’t WAIT!!! 
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 Sport News 
 

 

FNC Touch Football Trials 

Congratulations to Jake C, Jesse S, Samba S & Lincoln R 
for your selection in the FNC Touch Football trials to be 
held on Thursday 16 February in South Tweed. 
 

 

 

School Swimming Carnival 

Congratulations to all students who  
participated in the Swimming Carnival 
last week. 

The weather was perfect, the student behaviour was 
excellent and fun was had by all involved! 

(See photographs on page 4) 

Good luck to the 41 students participating in the  
District Swimming Carnival next Monday, 20th February. 

KIMP News 
 
Hello Kingscliff families,  

My name is Jane Nelson.  

I started learning the flute in 
primary school, after high 
school I studied music and  
conducting, and learned multiple instruments. 

I am a highly dedicated and passionate music 
teacher, conductor and developer of music  
programs, working in schools and the community 
developing knowledge and a deeper  
understanding of the creative arts. 

My love of music is seen through my students, 
all of whom enjoy learning their selected  
instrument, practicing for their exams and some 
have gone on to become professional performers 
and teachers. 

I am excited to bring my wealth of musical 
teaching experience to the KIMP program and 
teach a new generation of musicians! 

   
Warm Regards, 

Jane 

    
 Library News 
 

Book Club 

 

Book Club Edition 1 has been 
sent home with students.  

Please place all orders online via 
LOOP.  

Orders close Wednesday 
15th February.  
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Kingscliff Public School 

 KPS Swimming Carnival 
  

   

     
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

  

 

ADVERTISE 

HERE 

PH: 02 6674 1467 

 


